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School Board Meetings
The upcoming Garner-Hayfield-Ventura School Board meetings will be held as
follows:
• Monday, April 11, 2022, 6:30pm
• Monday, May 9, 2022, 6:30pm
• Monday, June 13, 2022, 6:30pm

The meetings will be held in the high school media center. Visitors are welcome to
attend.

June 15th Deadline for Henschen Scholarship Applications!
The Scholarship Committee of the Zion Evangelical and Reformed Church in Garner announces the applications for the
William Henschen Scholarship are due June 15, 2022 for the 2022-2023 school year.

College students and graduates of the Garner-Hayfield-Ventura Community School District, who reside within the GHV
Community School District or have been open-enrolled in the GHV School District for at least 4 years prior to graduation,
are invited to apply for the scholarship. Students who are uncertain about attending college in the fall are encouraged to
apply.

Forms are available at the GHV High School. Forms are also available at the Clear Lake Bank and Trust and Reliance
State Bank in Garner. The deadline to accept applications is June 15, 2022. Please submit applications early to avoid
missing the acceptance date. Official college transcripts should be submitted immediately following the completion of
the spring term. All official college transcripts are due July 15, 2022.

Questions can be directed to Wendell and Brenda Davison, 2325 290th St, Garner, IA 50438 or by phone
641.927.4421. Please remember to turn in your application by June 15, 2022, and transcripts by July 15, 2022. No
reminder phone calls will be made.

GHV Junior Class Mother & Son Fun Night Thank You
The GHV Junior Class would like to thank the following for donations to the Mother and
Son Fun Night: Clear Lake Bank and Trust, Plas-Tech Tooling Inc., Monson & Sons
Trucking, Roger Banks of RB Inflatables, and Mrs. Vansickel’s Culinary Class for making
all the wonderful cupcakes!  Thanks to Dena Hejlik for making popcorn for the night,
Mrs. Renner’s Annual Class for taking the mom and son pictures, Mr. Meyering for
supervising the inflatable obstacle course, and Randy Formanek for helping supervise
and clean up after the fun was all over. And, of course, to those students that were there to help plan and supervise the
special night for the moms and sons. This could not have been possible without all of you. It was a BIG Success!
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Prom 2022
We are so excited for Prom 2022!  This year’s prom will be held Saturday, April 23rd at the Surf Ballroom in Clear Lake.
This year’s prom theme is “Hollywood”.

The parents and students of the junior class, along with the help and support of the school and community have been
working hard to create an amazing prom for our students and their dates. The night will consist of a grand march, dance,
food, prizes, and entertainment. All events will take place at the Surf Ballroom. The grand march will begin at 7:00 p.m.
Admission to the grand march is yet to be determined because of occupancy limitations at the Surf at this time. The
dance will follow the grand march. A hypnotist, caricature artist, inflatable axe throwing, and other miscellaneous games
will be provided for entertainment. There will be plenty of food and snacks available as well. There are many fabulous
prizes in store including smartwatches, smart TVs, a dorm fridge, various gift cards, and much more! The activities will
end at 2:00 a.m. and the students will be dismissed.

Financial Aid Presentation for GHV Juniors (Class of 2022)
By Angie Bierle

Understanding the Financial Aid Process will be presented for
junior students and parents on Monday, April 18th, at 6:00pm.
This year, our Financial Aid Information Night will be a virtual
event. Junior parents and students will learn about the financial
aid process, the forms that will need to be completed, the different
types of financial assistance available, and where they can go for
help. The virtual program will provide useful information on how
and when to get started with the financial aid process.

What:

When:

Time:

Where:

Financial Aid Information Night

Monday, April 18, 2022

6:00pm

Virtual Presentation

The information will include:

• Completing the FAFSA (Free Application for Federal Student Aid)
• Important deadlines
• Types of financial assistance available
• Scholarships and scams
• Helpful tips
• Where to go for additional help

A representative from the Iowa College Access Network (ICAN) will present the latest financial aid information. ICAN is
a division of Iowa Student Loan Liquidity Corporation (a private, not-for-profit corporation). Its mission is to provide free
information, assistance, counseling and support to college-bound students and their families as they plan for college and
apply for financial aid.

To register for this presentation, go to: https://zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_8W2AbrjgTpOE5BlAt7PSVg. The
presentation will be recorded, so if you are unable to attend the live event, it will be available for viewing at a later date.

GHV Students to Keep ChromeBooks Over the Summer
Students currently in grades 5-11 will keep their GHV school ChromeBooks over the summer. GHV seniors will return
ChromeBooks on their last day of school.

Students not returning for the 2022-23 school year are required to return their school Chromebook (with case and
charger) to the GHV Technology Department. Please email helpdesk@ghvschools.org or call 641.923.2718 ext. 233
with questions or to coordinate the return of equipment.

Technology assistance for school ChromeBooks is available over the summer by emailing helpdesk@ghvschools.org.
Students should bring their ChromeBook to school with them on the first day of the 2022-23 school year.
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GHV Google Accounts for Seniors
GHV Google accounts for graduating seniors will remain open until August 12.  Seniors are encouraged to open a
personal Google account.  Please choose to name your account in a professional manner as you may share it with
prospective employers or colleges.  Seniors can begin transferring important data from their school account to their
personal account at any time. Our 2022 graduates should also update e-mail addresses for any services linked to their
school Google accounts, such as Netflix.  For questions regarding your GHV Google account, please contact Brenda
Haag, GHV Technology Director, at bhaag@ghvschools.org.

Immunization Requirements! (7th & 12th Graders)
The Iowa Department of Public Health made changes to the Iowa Immunization Law
beginning with  the 2018-2019 school year. This change requires that all students
entering 7th grade have both a Meningococcal Immunization and a TDAP (Tetanus,
Diphtheria, and Pertussis/Whooping Cough) booster before school starts this fall. All
students entering 12th grade must have a Meningococcal Immunization before school
starts this fall.

Pertussis (whooping cough) is a very contagious disease that causes violent coughing fits
that make it hard to breathe. Meningococcal disease is a life threatening illness that is
caused by bacteria that infects the brain, blood, and spinal cord. It easily spreads in
crowded settings.

Drama and Music Department: Performing Arts Showcase
The Drama and Music Departments will be presenting our second annual Performing
Arts Showcase on Saturday, April 9th at 7:00pm in the GHV High School Auditorium.
Students will be performing the best of the best selections from Large Group and
Individual Speech Contests while vocalists and instrumentalists will be performing
their best pieces from Solo and Ensemble Contest. Come experience an evening of
wonderful music and dramatic talent! There is no price of admission, but a free-will
donation will be accepted benefitting the speech and music programs at GHV High
School.

GHV Presents Our 39th Annual Band Bonanza Concert
Yes!  The BAND BONANZA Concert is back!

Tuesday March 29th at 7:00pm in the GHV High School gymnasium.

This concert features the 5-6 combined bands, the 7-8 Band and the High school band. We close our concert with two
toe tapping pieces featuring all the GHV bands together.

Title One Reading Family Literacy Night
By Mrs. Dodd and Mrs. Haes

All families of Title One Reading and Reading Recovery students are invited to join us on Monday,
April 25th at 6:00pm at the Elementary School media center for a family fun night.  Many exciting
activities are planned including reading games, reader’s theater, read aloud time, and snacks!  Also, a
time will be reserved for parents to meet with us to discuss strategies to help their child with reading
and to offer suggestions and feedback about the Title I/Reading Recovery programs.

Come and enjoy a fun-filled night of reading!
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K-6 Visual Arts with Mrs. Smidt
The students at Garner-Hayfield-Ventura Elementary are a very creative bunch! Since the beginning of the year we have
been learning about color, shape, line, balance, and textures and have taken that knowledge and applied it to several
different projects. The younger students are improving their basic skills while more experienced students continue to
build on their knowledge and skills. We are so proud of their accomplishments. The students have used various

mediums, have enjoyed making some seasonal creations, and have
made projects based on art history lessons on the famous artists
Andy Warhol, Henri Matisse, and Vincent Van Gogh.

After spring break, the students will begin to work on their most
requested and anticipated medium, clay. We always have such great
fun. No matter the project, no matter the day, our art students rise to
the challenge with their “Can Do” attitudes and doing their personal
best each time.

Beginning March 8th, those K-6 students who are recognized for
their work throughout the year, will have select projects displayed at
the Clear Lake Arts Center in Clear Lake. Pictured museum entries
created by (clockwise from top): Adri Halverson (Kindergarten), Heidi
Miller (6th Grade), Erica Fritz (5th Grade), and Jacob Billings (2nd
Grade).  The information for the North Iowa Student Art Exhibition is
listed below. The students would love your support!

The North Iowa Student Art Exhibition opens on Tuesday, March 8th and will run through Friday, April 1st.

Meet the Artists Reception for artists and
their families will take place on Saturday,
March 26th from 10:00am-4:00pm.

Please invite your friends and family to
visit the show!

CLEAR LAKE ARTS CENTER - www.clearlakeartscenter.org
17 South 4th Street, Clear Lake, Iowa 50428  |  641.357.1998

Hours of Operation
Wednesday, Friday, and Saturday
Tuesday and Thursday
Sunday and Monday

10am - 5pm
10am - 7pm
CLOSED

4th Grade Social Studies
Mr. Heitland  |  Mrs. Jolivette  |  Ms. Skjeie

The 4th grade classrooms
recently completed a unit on
regions of the United States.
In each region they learned
about big cities, kinds of
climate, and national parks.
Then, each classroom
divided the students into
smaller groups of 4 to 5.
Each of these smaller groups chose a national park to do a research paper on. We then took things a step further and
had each smaller group create a diorama or replica of the state park they would like to visit. Finally, we invited all the
other K-4 classrooms to come to our classroom to listen to presentations about what they learned. They all had a great
time and learned a lot about what there is to see in the United States.
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Kindergarten Round-Up
At GHV, we invite all aspiring kindergarteners to Round-Up. Your child will spend time with several of our outstanding
teachers, we will be providing parents and guardians an online “Parent University” with a few staff members at a future
time. We will provide you with information on what to expect as your child attends TK or Kindergarten.

This year we will be hosting Kindergarten Round-Up on April 21 and 22. We are going to try to keep our GHV AM
preschool students grouped together with their GHV AM preschool friends; our GHV PM preschool students together
with their preschool friends; our Redeemer preschool students together with their preschool friends; and Little Lambs
preschool students together with their preschool friends.

For those of you who are new to GHV, or if your child has not attended preschool, we will schedule a time at a later date.
Please give us a call to put your child’s name on our list.

Here are the official dates & times for Kindergarten Round-Up:

• Thursday, April 21, 9:00-11:00am  –  Ms. Kristi’s Morning Section at GHV
• Thursday, April 21, 1:00-3:00pm  –   Ms. Kristi’s Afternoon Section at GHV
• Friday, April 22, 9:00-11:00am  –  Redeemer Preschool
• Friday, April 22, 1:00-3:00pm  –  Little Lambs Preschool

If you have a child that will be in Kindergarten this fall, please call the Elementary School, 641.923.2831, if you have not
already done so.

No Preschool, TK, or Kindergarten During Round-Up
For the current year kindergarten students, there will be NO REGULAR TK or KINDERGARTEN CLASSES on the days
of Round-Up, APRIL 21 and APRIL 22.

Substitute Paraprofessionals & Custodial Staff NEEDED
Garner-Hayfield-Ventura CSD is looking for paraprofessional and custodial substitutes. For a paraprofessional
substitute, no specific certification is required. We invite any age, male or female, to apply. Hours will vary depending on
which area you are subbing. If you think this could be for you, please call and inquire at any of our buildings.

Custodial staff hours and building will vary, depending on the need. We invite anyone that may be interested to contact
Kris Hanson, Director of Maintenance, at 641.923.2718.

Substitutes Contacts:

GHV PS-8th & Paraprofessionals

Connie Hackenmiller
641.923.7124

Nurse

Bonnie Hiscocks
641.924.2355

Maintenance

Kris Hanson
641.923.2718

GHV High School

Beth Hawe
641.923.2632

Food Service

Liz Blockhus
641.924.2356

Transportation

Kevin Hanson
641.923.2431

All new substitutes will need to stop at the superintendent’s office for a background check and to fill out employment
paperwork. Thanks!
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18 Smartphone Apps Parents Need to Know About
The ASAP (Allies for Substance Abuse Prevention) Coalition wants to help make sure you are informed about various
apps your kids may be using online so you can help keep them safe.

Below is a diagram explaining each of the apps and why your children may be vulnerable.
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Prom and Graduation Pointers
Many teens are making plans for senior prom and graduation. While these are fun and safe events for most, it is also a
high-risk time for underage drinking and other drug use. Parents and other adults can help keep teens safe by being
informed and prepared.
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Fentanyl and What You Need to Know to Keep Your Children Safe
Fatal drug overdoses have
surged in recent years, driven by
the explosion of a synthetic
opioid known as fentanyl. What
makes fentanyl so dangerous is
its potency — and the fact that
many of its victims have no idea
they’re even taking fentanyl.

A lot of it is accidental, young
people believe they’re misusing
medications like oxycodone or
pain relievers, or anxiety
medications like Xanax, but in
fact they’re counterfeit pills
tainted by fentanyl.

To be clear, fentanyl has
legitimate medical uses.
Licensed medical professionals
use it to treat patients with
severe pain after surgeries. But
fentanyl is increasingly flooding
the illegal drug market, often in
the form of counterfeit pills
masquerading as common
prescription opioids. And, as the
U.S. Drug Enforcement
Administration notes, it only
takes one pill to produce
deadly consequences.

For more information please
contact the ASAP (Allies for
Substance Abuse Prevention)
Coalition for more information
at director@asap4hc.com or
projectmanager@asap4hc.com
or call 641.843.3863.

Non-Discrimination Policy Statement
It is the policy of the Garner-Hayfield-Ventura Community School District not to discriminate on the basis of race, color,
national origin, sex, disability, religion, creed, age (for employment), marital status (for programs), sexual orientation,
gender identity and socioeconomic status (for programs) in its educational programs and employment practices. There is
a grievance procedure for processing complaints of discrimination. If you have questions or a grievance related to this
policy please contact the district’s Equity Coordinator: Shawn Miller, GHV High School Principal, 605 Lyon Street,
Garner, Iowa 50438, 641.923.2632, smiller@ghvschools.org.
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